
 

 

 
 

2020 Officers 
President:Wiley Bowman(C)770-880-2151,(H)770-646-3048  

                                                           wileybow@gmail.com 

Vice President Tori Bray                                478-394-0848 

                                                                    eeigeb@aol.com 

Treasurer: Terry Carlyle                                 706-654-1188 

                                                        wbcthc@windstrean.net 
Secretary: Kenlyn Sawyer                              404-867-3898 

                                                 kenlyn_sawyer@yahoo.com 

National Director: Patricia Voyna                  678-523-0378  

                                                   pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 

Alternate Natl. Director – Steve Matthews     770-910-2500 

                                                       stevematthews@me.com 

2020 PST Appointees 
Wagon Master: Terri Jones                          404-925-6440 

    tjcatering@gmail.com  

Sunshine Chair: Wanda Hollenbeck             770-324-2043 

                                                      whollen241@gmail.com 
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Voyna                678-523-0378 

                                                 pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 
Directory Editor: Wayne Hollenbeck           770-710-1833 

              whollen241@gmail.com 
Membership Chair: Beth Bennett                  404-317-1018 
                           bbenn10400@gmail.com 
Chaplain: Jim Hollis                                     770-402-6074 

                                                          pem1jwh@gmail.com 

 

FMCA National Officers 
President – Jon Walker                    fmcajon@icloud.com 
Sr V President – Rett Porter III      rett.porter@gmail.com 

Secretary – Gaye Young –                 gyoumg@fmca.com 

Treasurer – John Reynolds      

                            johnreynoldssr@renoldsironworks.com  

 

Future SEA (Southeast Area) Rally 
www.seafmca.org 

SEA President–Betty Duncan email:bettyhduncan@fmca.com 

SEA Georgia VP - Patricia Voyna pfvoyna@marvsdiesel.com 
SEA Rally - Feb. 5-8, 2020 Lakeland, Florida   
 

Future FMCA International Convention  
Summer 2020 – August 26-29, Lincoln, Nebraska 

Winter 2021 – March 10-13 Perry, GA 

Summer 2021 – July 7-10, Gillette, WY  

Winter 2022 – March 23-26, 2022, Tucson, AZ 
* Summer 2022 – Lincoln, Nebr. or Sedalia, MO 

Winter 2023 – March 15-18, Perry, GA 

* Summer 2023 – Sedalia, MO or Lincoln, Nebr. 

Summer 2024 – July 17-20, Gillette, WY 
Summer 2027 – July 14-17, Gillette, WY 
 

* = Contingent on successful contract negotiations. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

2020 RALLY HOSTS 
Wagon Master – Terry Jones 

 tjcatering@gmail,com 

404-925-6440 
* Weekend different from 1st weekend.    

**Special rally due to distance from Atlanta 
###Our Bylaws require members to host a rally. Ideally, three couples 

should be able to manage a great rally weekend.   
 

*October 9-11 – Scenic Mountain, Milledgeville 

Young, Thomas 
 

November 6-8 –The Great Outdoors RV Resort Franklin, NC  
 Carlyle, Sawyers 
 

December 4-6 – TBD 

 Officer 

 
 

PRESIDENTS CORNER – September 2020 
By Wiley Bowman 
 

RVing has become a very big business in most parts of our 

country and is growing more with each passing day.  Why do 

people fall in love with an activity that is absolutely the most 

frustrating and mind boggling hobby known to man.  We 

anticipate a trip to the mountains or beach complete with perfect 

weather for complete relaxation, free of all worries and cares.  

Today’s RV’s are equipped with all the conveniences of home 

consisting of an unbelievable number of delicate devices all 

mounted on a chassis designed to travel down the highway at 60 

to 70 miles per hour, creating a situation similar to a prolonged 

earthquake that plays havoc with all systems and devises 

necessary to simulate the comforts of home.  People new to 

RVing are quick to learn that there are an untold number of 

things to remember before setting out on a journey.  Don’t 

forget to pull in all slides, raise all levelers, lower TV antennae, 

and be sure to take your tow car out of park.  These are just a 

few of the many that you think you would never forget to do, 

but it still happens.  Even when you make a check list and 

follow it carefully, there seem to always be electrical problems 

from a bad converter, low hydraulic fluid,  air conditioner or 

refrigerator quits working, lose a tow bar pin, flat tire or even 

have a TV fall off the wall.   Yet, somehow, we can’t wait to get 

back in the RV, looking forward to the next trouble free trip to 

meet up with old friends and discuss all the problems and 

misfortunes of our last trip.  These are the memories and good 

times that make RVing one of the most popular and fulfilling 

pastimes that continues to grow in the troubled world in which 

we live. 
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NOVEMBER RALLY BACK ON 
Please see the attached flyer and call Polly at 

the campground to make your reservations to 

join us. Let Terry Carlyle know that you are 

attending and the date that you are arriving.  
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NATIONAL DIRECTOR REPORT 
By Patricia Voyna 
 

Jon Walker is asking us to send in nominations for national 

committees. Chapter members is anyone interested in serving on 

a national committee. If so, please have them send Betty 

Duncan your name, Committee, and what you would bring to 

the committee.  

Committees are: 

Constitution and Bylaws  

Governmental & Legislative Affairs 

Membership & Member Services 

Policy & Procedure  

FMCA Review Council 

Risk Management  

The other committees will be appointed by the President or are 

designated to certain people or areas, such as the Convention 

Committee, Budget Committee, and Finance Committee. 
 

Also, we welcome candidates for all offices in the Southeast 

Area (SEA), but we have no one stating they are running for 

Treasurer, South Florida VP, or Mississippi VP. Steve Parks, 

SEA nominating chairman asking you to run for an office. 

Please consider running for one of the above offices of SEA.  It 

would be nice to have several people running for each office.   I 

have heard no one say they want to run for my position, and 

unlike SEA where there are no term limits on how many two 

year terms you may hold, National limit on serving in an office 

is two 2-year terms, so we have to get someone to run for SEA 

President/National VP, which will take place on line around the 

first part of the year, and my successor will be installed in 

Gillette, Wyoming in July of 2021.  
 

Please consider stepping up and requesting to be on a committee 

and/or to run for an office in SEA.  

Please get your Committee requests to me ASAP.  

Thank you so much, 

Betty 
 

Betty Duncan F253901 

FMCA National Vice President 

FMCA SEA President 

bettyhduncan@icloud.com 

256-520-6897 
 

Don’t forget, Please, sign the FMCA waver sheets if attending a 

rally. At this time FMCA is not insuring our rallies. If you do 

not sign one, you will not get credit for the rally. Please give 

sheets to the rally hosts and they will give them to the secretary 

to be kept as record.  

Pat 

 

SECRETARY REPORT-September 2020 
By Kenlyn Sawyer  
 

The September 2020 Rally was held at the Holiday Travel RV 

Resort in Rossville, GA from September 11 – 13, 2020.  Hosts 

were Dennis and Terri Jones and Ron and Linda Castor.  There 

was a total of 23 people in attendance for the weekend.  Names 

of those in attendance are at the end of this report. 
 

The PST meeting was held on Saturday morning at the 

campground clubhouse.  President Wiley Bowman opened the 

meeting by thanking the hosts.   
- 

Secretary and Treasurers Report – Doug Ralston made a motion 

to accept both reports as written in the August newsletter.  Ed 

Gruba seconded.  
 

Sunshine Report:  Wanda Hollenbeck reported the passing of 

Gary Bray’s brother, Kevin Bray.  Please keep Gary and Tori 

Bray in your prayers during this time.  Bobby Moreman was in 

the hospital earlier in the month with kidney stones.  Please 

keep him in your prayers.  
 

Discussion was held regarding upcoming rallies. 
 

Upcoming rallies – Please contact your hosts to confirm your 

attendance. 
 

October 9 - 11, 2020 - Scenic Mountain RV Resort - 

Milledgeville, GA (Young, Thomas)  

November 6 - 8, 2020 - Great Outdoors RV Resort - Franklin, 

NC (Carlyle, Sawyer) 

December 5, 2020 – Noon – Luncheon @ Bay Breeze 

Restaurant – (Officers) RSVP to Kenlyn 
 

Jan Hollis made a motion for the November 2020 rally only, if 

there is a cost associated for $75.00 to use the clubhouse (if we 

don’t have 10 RV’s) the funds will come from the PST treasury.  

Mary Ann Miller seconded.  The motion passed.   
 

MEMBERS:  Bennett; Bowman; Castor; Esposito; Gruba; 

Hollenbeck; Hollis; Jones; Like; Miller; Ralston; Sawyer; 

Young 

 

RALLY REPORT – September 2020  
By Terri Jones 
 

Well the train left Rossville/Chattanooga on Sunday September 

13th for most of us. Some went on to other destinations and 

others boarded for home.  
 

The Rally was a huge success as 13 RVs took their spots for a 

weekend of fun, food and music!!  Doug Ralston and Jim Hollis 

picked and played some ole time favorites and Dennis Jones 

swooned us with ole time country tunes. 
 

The rally hosts were Dennis and Terri Jones along with Ron and 

Linda Castor. I was honored to host with them and we kept the 

food coming!! If you left hungry it was your own fault. We 

surprised Brenda Ralston with her birthday sundae!!  

A lot of sightseeing by some and shopping for others!! 

 

 

 

SUNSHINE REPORT – September 2020 

By Wanda Hollenbeck 
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TREASURES’S REPORT November 2019 
By: Terry Carlyle 
 

Beginning Balance    02-08-2020          $2,073.39 
  

    Receipts:  

               

 February Rally       4.00 

 March Rally                          65.51     

 Dues                                      40,00           
  

     Disbursements: 

 Tripp Flowers                       159.00 

 Annual Corp. Registration     30.00 
 

Ending Balance       02-08-202020      $1,993.90 
 

REMEMBER EVERYONE MUST FILL OUT RALLY REPORTS AND SEND 
THEM TO ME.YOU MUST ALSO SEND RECEIPTS FOR EXPENSES!!!!!!!!!!  
PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU KEEP UP WITH THE RECEIPTS!!!! 

 

Birthdays  
 

09-05 – Brenda Ralston 

09-09 – Joe Like 

09-25 – Gary Bray 
 

 

Anniversaries 
 

09-05 – Gene & Beth Richardson 

09-21 – Jim & Joyce Duren 

09-25 – Dennis & Terri Jones 

09-29 – Mike & Judy Hughes 

 

 

 

Now is a good time to 

clean out your water 

heater! 

Have you ever seen the sediment in your water heater? You 

don’t want to. Camco’s water tank rinser is an easy-to-use 

gadget that is a must-have for RVers. The tank rinser will get 

out all the yucky sediment that’s been sitting at the bottom of 

your water heater and, most importantly, will extend the life of 

it too. 

Cleans sediment out of RV hot water heater 

 Attach garden hose and insert into drain opening 

 Includes shut off valve 

 Helps extend the life of your water heater 

 Lifts sediment that collects at the bottom of your water 

heater 

 Cleans sediment out of RV hot water heater 

 Includes shut off valve 

 Helps extend the life of your water heater 

 Lifts sediment that collects at the bottom of your water 

heater 

 

 

 

 Labor Day 
  

According to the Department of Labor, the first Labor Day 

holiday was celebrated on Tuesday, September 5, 1882, in New 

York City, in accordance with the plans of the Central Labor 

Union. The Central Labor Union held its second Labor Day 

holiday just a year later, on September 5, 1883. 
 

In 1884 the first Monday in September was selected as the 

holiday, as originally proposed, and the Central Labor Union 

urged similar organizations in other cities to follow the example 

of New York and celebrate a "workingmen's holiday" on that 

date. The idea spread with the growth of labor organizations, 

and in 1885 Labor Day was celebrated in many industrial 

centers of the country. Finally, in June of 1894, Congress passed 

an act making the first Monday in September a legal holiday. 



Rosh Hashanah. Yom Kippur. 

They’re two of the most familiar – and important – days on the 

Jewish religious calendar, but did you know that the two events 

are strongly connected? And what these special days actually 

represent? 

For some, Rosh Hashanah is called the “birthday of the world." 

It marks the start of the Jewish New Year, and is filled with 

shared meals and prayer among loved ones. The celebration also 

begins the Jewish High Holy Days leading up to Yom Kippur – 

and a time when Jews focus their attention on repentance and 

reflection of action. 

Here’s what to know about these holy days: 

This year, Rosh Hashanah begins at sunset on Friday, Sept. 

18, and ends two days later at sunset on Sunday, Sept. 20. It’s 

the start of the Jewish month of Tishrei, or Tishri, which falls in 

September or October, according to the Gregorian calendar. It’s 

the first month of the civil year for Jews or the seventh month of 

the ecclesiastical year. Some years, Rosh Hashanah can start in 

early September or as late as early October. 

Yom Kippur will begin in the following week – on the evening 

of Sunday, Sept. 27, and end the evening of Monday, Sept. 28. 

What is Rosh Hashanah? 

It marks the start of the Jewish New Year, as stated in the Bible 

(Leviticus 23:23-31). 

While some ancient cultures, such as the Celts, celebrated the 

start of a new year during the spring equinox because it was the 

time of planting, Semitic cultures in the Near East celebrated the 

new year in the fall, after the harvest was gathered. The name of 

Rosh Hashanah can be translated as “first” or “head of the 

year.” It is also sometimes called “The Feast of Trumpets.” 
 

Also, Rosh Hashanah marks the start of the Jewish High Holy 

Days leading up to Yom Kippur. It marks the beginning of the 

10 “Days of Awe,” in which Jews focus their attentions on 

repentance and reflection leading up to Yom Kippur, the Day of 

Atonement, considered to be holiest day of the Jewish year. 

Traditionally, the blood of an animal was sacrificed as a way to 

remove sin or defilement. 

According to tradition, the names of the righteous are written in 

the Book of Life and names of the wicked are written in the 

Book of Death. For everyone else – most people – you have 10 

days to repent before your fate is sealed in one of the two books. 

 

 

 
 

     

 
 

 

A Little Something To Bring A Smile .... 
 

These lockdowns are getting annoying and quite frankly I’ve 

had enough. I’ve discussed the matter over a cup of tea with the 

kitchen sink, and we both agree that the experience is draining. 
 

I didn’t mention anything to the washing machine as she puts 

the wrong spin on everything. 
 

Same with the fridge. He only gives cold shoulder. I asked the 

lamp, but she couldn’t shed any new light on the situation. 
 

The vacuum cleaner was rather rude and told me to suck it up 

Princess. The threshold was no better, it suggested I get over it. 
 

The carpet advised me to sweep my feelings under the rug. But 

the fan was more upbeat and thought that the crisis would soon 

blow over. 
 

The toilet looked a bit flushed and didn’t offer an opinion. 
 

The wall didn’t say a word either, just gave me a blank stare. 
 

The doorknob was more forthcoming - told me to get a firm grip 

on the situation and move on. 
 

The front door declared I was unhinged and so the curtains told 

me to.....you guessed it right - pull myself together. 
 

Then the chair told me to table it, and the table remarked , I 

didn’t have a leg to stand on. When I told the table to break a 

leg, the mirror said that my comments reflected poorly on my 

thinking. 
 

However, in the end, the iron set things straight . She said 

everything will be fine. 

No situation is too pressing for long anyways. 
 

Stay Safe Everyone💜 

 

 

Brain Teaser 
I am an odd number. Take away a letter and I become even. 

What number am I? (see page 5) 

 

https://bit.ly/2o2pxhX
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FRAUD & Seniors 
By Ilyce Glink|  

According to Fraud.org, a project of the National Consumers 

League, 26 percent of scam victims are aged 55 and older. 

Lonely or unprotected retirees are easy targets for fraudsters, 

who often prey on retirees’ need for companionship or cash. 

“They can be desperate for company, money, or stability, and 

when people are desperate in any kind of situation they do 

desperate things,” says Sharane Gott, president of the Better 

Business Bureau in Acadiana, La. 

Here are five scams that target retirees: 
1. Lottery and sweepstakes scams. The fake check scam is the 

most common across all age groups, according to Fraud.org’s 

Top Scams of 2013 report. For retirees, this scam usually comes 

in the form of a so-called “lottery win.” A victim is notified that 

he or she has won the lottery and needs to pay taxes up front. 

The victim receives a fake check, which he or she deposits into 

a bank account. Then the victim wires money to the scammer 

for the supposed tax charges. The fake check bounces, and the 

victim loses the money that was wired to the scammer—in 

addition to whatever amount is owed to the bank for the fake 

check. 

“Stating a person is a winner provides a strong incentive. 

Scammers use fictitious addresses, take the cash, and never 

provide any winnings because there are no winners,” says Gott. 

These scams usually occur over the phone, and scammers may 

call several times a day to build a relationship and earn a 

victim’s trust. The National Consumers League notes that nearly 

one-third of all victims of telemarketing scams are age 60 and 

older. 

2. Phony debt relief services. “A lot of baby boomers are still 

struggling with debt. They don’t want to pass that to their kids, 

so they fall for debt relief scams,” says Gott. 

Despite having some savings, many retirees have credit card or 

mortgage debt, according to the AARP. Debt relief scams 

promise to lower monthly credit card payments with an upfront 

fee. Once the scammers get the fee, they don’t provide the 

service. Debt scammers use an emotional appeal by promising a 

debt-free future to ensnare victims. 

“With this one, you have to stick with the rule of thumb: If it 

sounds too good to be true, it probably is,” says Gott. 

3. Traveling worker scams. Scammers use door-to-door tactics 

to build trust and convince a victim that his or her house needs 

serious repair. Under pressure, the victim pays up front and the 

scammer leaves with the money, never intending to provide any 

services. 

According to Gott, retirees may have a hard time not answering 

the door or phone. He says, “Baby boomers and older adults are 

typically much more trusting.” 

The other reason for targeting this age group is the perception of 

wealth. “Older adults are thought to have a significant amount 

of money, which often attracts scammers or even a retiree’s own 

family members,” says Maggie Flowers, a senior program 

manager of economic security for the National Council on 

Aging. 

4. Grandparent scams. Receiving a call from a loved one in 

danger is frightening. By impersonating a grandchild, scammers 

often get retirees to wire them money. The scammer doesn’t 

even have to know the grandchild’s name because the victim 

supplies it. When a victim asks the scammer—who calls 

sounding very flustered—“Is that you, Bill?” the scammer will 

respond with a story. “Yes, it’s me, Bill! I’m in jail and I need 

help, but please don’t tell my parents!” 

The grandparent may not talk about the situation if he or she 

doesn’t want to embarrass the grandchild, leaving family 

members out of the loop. Gott warns that if anyone tells you to 

act urgently, that person should be questioned, even if it is a 

family member. If the situation involves your money and 

personal information, there’s always time to deliberate. 

5. Computer takeovers. 
In this scam, a person claiming to be a representative from a 

reputable company such as Microsoft or Norton calls to say a 

virus is hacking a victim’s computer and asks for remote access 

to fix it. If that is granted, the scammer can then easily gain 

access to sensitive personal information stored on the computer 

that can be used to commit identity theft. The scammer may also 

charge a fee for the fraudulent services being provided. 

To prevent this scam, ask the representative to send written 

information and check out the business online or with the Better 

Business Bureau. “Chances are, if they won’t provide it in 

writing, it’s a scam,” Flowers says. 

Other scams retirees commonly fall for include government 

benefit scams, in which con artists impersonate a government 

representative calling with questions about medical or tax 

information, and online romance scams. 

To help prevent a scam, never give out personal information or 

send money on request. If there’s any cause for suspicion, file a 

report with the Federal Trade Commission or contact the 

Internet Crime Complaint Center. If a scammer already has 

access to your information, change your phone number and 

credit cards. 

“A really quick fix for phone scammers is Caller ID,” Gott says. 

“That way, you don’t even pick up the phone.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brain teaser answer: 
Seven 

"I hope I can be the autumn leaf, who looked 

at the sky and lived. And when it was time to 

leave, gracefully it knew life was a gift." - 

Dodinsky 

 

https://www.thinkglink.com/author/ilyce-glink/


I BET YOU DIDN'T KNOW ABOUT THIS:  

AFTER FLIGHT 77 HIT THE PENTAGON ON 9/11,  

THE FOLLOWING HAPPENED. 
 

A daycare facility inside the Pentagon had many children, 

including infants who were in heavy cribs. The daycare 

supervisor, looking at all the children they needed to evacuate, 

was in a panic over what they could do. 
 

There were many children, mostly toddlers, as well as the 

infants who would need to be taken out with the cribs. There 

was no time to try to bundle them into carriers and strollers. 
 

Just then a young Marine came running into the center and 

asked what they needed. After hearing what the center director 

was trying to do, he ran back out into the hallway and 

disappeared. The director thought, "Well, here we are, on our 

own." 
 

About 2 minutes later, that Marine returned with 40 other 

Marines in tow. Each of them grabbed a crib with a child, and 

the rest started gathering up toddlers. 
 

The director and her staff then helped them take all the children 

out of the center and down toward the park near the Potomac . 
 

Once they got about 3/4 of a mile outside the building, the 

Marines stopped in the park, and then did a fabulous thing - they 

formed a circle with the cribs, which were quite sturdy and 

heavy, like the covered wagons in the Old West. 
 

Inside this circle of cribs, they put the toddlers, to keep them 

from wandering off. Outside this circle were the 40 Marines, 

forming a perimeter around the children and waiting for 

instructions. There they remained until the parents could be 

notified and come get their children. 
 

The chaplain then said, "I don't think any of us saw nor heard of 

this on any of the news stories of the day. It was an incredible 

story of our men there.” There wasn't a dry eye in the room. 
 

The thought of those Marines and what they did and how fast 

they reacted; could we expect any less from them? It was one of 

the most touching stories from the Pentagon. 
 

It's the military, not the politicians that ensures our right to life, 

 

 

One day I was walking down the beach with some friends, 

when one of them shouted, "Look at that dead bird!" 

Someone looked up at the sky and asked, "Where?" 

They Walk Among Us! ..... 

The surprising uses of WD-40 
To some do-it-yourselfers, there are 

two essential items everyone should 

have handy in a “needs fixing'” 

emergency: Duct Tape and WD-40. 

Why WD-40? 

Let us count the ways. Here are 25 of 

the 2,000 uses of WD-40 as reported 

by users: 

 

 

•Cleans piano keys 

•Keeps garden tools rust free 

•Removes crayons from walls 

•Shines the leaves of artificial house plants 

•Removes ink from carpet and blue jeans 

•Cleans dog poop from tennis shoes 

•Cleans bottoms of pots and pans 

•Cleans mildew from refrigerator gaskets 

•Camouflages scratches on cultured marble 

•Removes gum from flagpoles and concrete 

•Keeps kitty-poo from sticking to electric cat box rakes 

•Removes rust from cookie tins 

•Cleans peanut butter from shoestrings 

•Removes grape juice stains 

•Shines wheelbarrow tires 

•Cleans scum from rubber gloves 

•Removes gum from dryer lint screens 

•Keeps metal wire screens rust free 

•Cleans and protects underside of cast iron skillets 

•Keeps sewing needs from rusting 

•Removes old cellophane tape 

•Cleans black marks from shoes on floors 

•Removes stickers from credit cards 

•Removes water spots from mirrors 

•Removes lipstick from fabric 

And, the police once used WD-40 in a very unusual way: to 

remove a naked burglar trapped in an air conditioner vent! 

Oh, and to bust a popular myth that originated in the tabloids: 

No, WD-40 does not cure arthritis! The WD-40 company does 

not recommend the use of WD-40 for medical purposes, and 

knows no reason why WD-40 would be effective for arthritis 

pain relief. WD-40 contains petroleum distillates and should be 

handled with the same precautions for any product containing 

this type of material. 

 

Things Mom Would Never Say 

"How on earth can you see the TV sitting so far back?" 

"Yeah, I used to skip school a lot, too" 

"Just leave all the lights on ... it makes the house look more 

cheery" 

"Let me smell that shirt -- Yeah, it's good for another week" 

"Go ahead and keep that stray dog, honey. I'll be glad to feed 

and walk him every day" 

"Well, if Rahul's mamma says it's OK, that's good enough for 

me." 

"The curfew is just a general time to shoot for. It's not like I'm 

running a prison around here." 

"I don't have a tissue with me ... just use your sleeve" 

"Don't bother wearing a jacket - the wind-chill is bound to 

improve" 

https://amzn.to/2TcrQtX


SOME FUNNIES 
  

I’m on two diets. I wasn’t getting enough food on one. 
   

A cold seat in a public restroom is unpleasant. A warm seat is 

worse. 
  

Apparently RSVP’ing to a wedding invitation, "Maybe next 

time", isn’t the correct response. 
  

Don’t irritate old people. The older we get the less “life in 

prison” is a deterrent. 
  

Have you ever listened to someone for a minute and thought, 

“Their cornbread ain’t done in the middle.” 
  

Aliens probably fly by earth and lock their doors. 
  

You will hit every cone on the highway before I let you merge 

in front of me because you saw that sign 2 miles ago like I did. 
  

I asked my wife if I was the only one she had been with. She 

said yes, all the others were nines and tens... 
  

I really don’t mind getting older, but my body is taking it badly. 
  

It turns out that being an adult is mostly just googling how to do 

stuff. 
  

I miss the 90’s, when bread was still good for you and no one 

knew what kale was. 
  

Do you ever get up in the morning, look in the mirror and think, 

“That can’t be accurate” 
  

I want to be 14 again and ruin my life differently. I have new 

ideas. 
  

As I watch this generation try to rewrite our history, one thing 

I’m sure of… it will be misspelled and have no punctuation. 
  

I thought getting old would take longer. 
  

Confuse your doctor by putting on rubber gloves at the same 

time he does. 
  

My wife asked me to take her to one of those restaurants where 

they make food right in front of you. I took her to Subway. 

That’s when the fight started. 
  

Me: Sobbing my heart out, “I can’t see you anymore… I’m not 

going to let you hurt me again." Trainer: “It was one sit-up. You 

did one sit-up.” 
  

Picked up a hitchhiker. He asked if I wasn’t afraid he might be a 

serial killer? I told him the odds of two serial killers being in the 

same car were extremely unlikely. 
  

I went line dancing last night. OK, it was a roadside sobriety 

test… same thing. 

 

 

 
Look, Mom! I caught the mouse just like you taught me! 

                                       
                                                                                                                                                  

Might look forward to 
This is what we who are aged 70 or 80 years plus, might look 

forward to. This is something that happened at an assisted living 

center. 

The people who lived there had small apartments, but they all 

ate at a central cafeteria. One morning one of the residents didn't 

show up for breakfast so my wife went upstairs and knocked on 

his door to see if everything was OK. She could hear him 

through the door and he said that he was running late and would 

be down shortly, so she went back to the dining area. 
 

An hour later he still hadn't arrived, so she went back up 

towards his room, but found him on the stairs. He was coming 

down the stairs but was having a hard time. He had a death grip 

on the handrail and seemed to have trouble getting his legs to 

work right. 
 

She told him she was going to call an ambulance, but he told her 

no, he wasn't in any pain and just wanted to have his breakfast. 

So, she helped him the rest of the way down the stairs and he 

had his breakfast. 
 

When he tried to return to his room, he was completely unable 

to get up even the first stair step, so they called an ambulance 

for him. A couple of hours later she called the hospital to see 

how he was doing. The receptionist there said he was fine, he 

just had both of legs in one side of his boxer shorts. 
 

I'm sending this to my children so that they don't sell the house 

before they know all the facts. 

 

 

https://www.rvtravel.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/kitten-with-mouse-rvt-948b.jpg


 

PST Rally Oct. 9 to 11, 2020 

Scenic Mountain RV Park and Campground 

2866 Irwinton Rd., Milledgeville, GA 31061 

Phone 478-454-1013 

Website   www.scenicmountainrvpark.com 

 
Hosts: Ted & Darlene Young, Pat and Lori Thomas 

 

We are looking forward to hosting the October Rally.   Scenic Mountain RV Park has great 

reviews and a newly renovated, large building for dining and entertainment.   As was noted in 

Kenlyn’s email of June 10, the rally date was changed so as not to conflict with the Coaches for 

Christ rally in Gulf Shore, AL the first weekend of Oct.     

 

Please call for reservations by Sept. 1.    The rate is $35 per night.   Advise you are a member of 

PST so we can be on sites in close proximity.    

There is a lot to see in the Milledgeville area.  

 

The tentative schedule will be as follows: 

For Thursday Oct. 9 early birds, dinner is on your own or together.  

Friday evening- We will carpool to a local restaurant to be determined.  

Saturday breakfast- Will be in the clubhouse by the hosts. Bring utensils and beverage. 

Saturday evening dinner will be in the clubhouse by your hosts. Bring utensils and beverage.  

Sunday morning- Hosts will provide lite breakfast, bring beverage.   

 

Rally fee will be $20 per person and collected during the rally. 

 

Please contact Darlene or Lori after you make your reservation so we have a count of those 

attending.   

 

Phone – Darlene 770-468-6177  

Darla4sold@icloud.com 

Phone – Lori 478-390-9090 
   



 

Peach State Travelers November Rally 

November 6-8, 2020 

The Great Outdoors RV Resort – 321 Thumpers Trail  

Franklin, NC 28734   

Call Polly @ 828-349-0412 for reservations &  

Let her know you are with Peach State Travelers (PST) 

Hosts: Carlyle’s, Sawyer's 

Call Terry Carlyle @ 770-363-2719 to RSVP with your arrival date 

                                               Tentative Agenda 

                           Thursday – 5:30 PM To be Determined for early birds 

                           Friday 5:30 PM Soup and Sandwiches ** 

                           Saturday 9AM Breakfast/Business Meeting **  

                           Saturday 5:30 PM Hosts will provide meal ** 

                           Sunday 9AM Breakfast/Devotion ** 

 

                           Rally fee $25 per person collected at the rally  

Look forward to seeing everyone. Safe Travels  

 

** Bring plate/silverware set-up with beverage to meals 

Schedule and activities subject to change. 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From 

Patricia Voyna 

PO Box 1315 

Conyers, GA 30012-1315 

PST Newsletter – September 2020 

IN GOD WE TRUST  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 


